Friends of Downhills Park

Freepost CROSSRAIL 2 CONSULTATIONS’.
crossrail2@tfl.gov.uk 
December 2015

Dear Sirs,

Crossrail 2 Consultation: Wood Green Option
While we are in favour of of Crossrail 2's improvement to transport connections, we wish to express support for the existing proposed route via Alexandra Palace and Turnpike Lane, and strong objections to the newly proposed Wood Green option.

The Turnpike Lane option provides more stations for local residents; in particular, a station at Turnpike Lane would be beneficial for park users. We do not anticipate that the proposed deep tunnel, without surface interference, adjoining or immediately below the Philip Lane entrance to the park, will cause significant damage to the amenities.

The Wood Green option, on the other hand, will not provide any convenient transport for park users, but will cause serious damage to the park, which is Metropolitan Open Land and is supposed to be protected from development under the London Plan.

The proposed shaft at the north-west corner of the park would:

(1) involve permanent loss of land to the park;

(2) Create massive disruption for five years to the existing recreation ground, which is regularly used by Association Football, Rugby, and Gaelic Football clubs; the last in particular are planning substantial investment in the facilities of the ground, which Crossrail 2 would render unusable;

(3) Both during construction and thereafter, obstruct the existing running track round the recreation ground;

(4) Deleteriously affect the already poor drainage in that part of the park and the adjoining road;

(5) Worsen the already serious traffic-congestion problems in the roads entering the adjoining roundabout, to the detriment of the park and its users;

(6) By creating a 25-metre (ort larger) cube over the completed shaft, leave that corner of the park with a permanent eyesore, out of scale with the adjoining houses.

In addition we are concerned that tunnelling under the historic  layout of the park to the east could cause damage because of the simultaneously proposed high-rise block immediately east of the park, whose foundations might have to be dug deep and would be undermined by the tunnel, which would go right underneath it. While we object to the high-rise block also, we see no evidence in your proposal that you have consulted with Haringey Council about the mutual effect of it and the proposed Wood Green Option tunnel.

Yours faithully,

[signed]   

